May 10, 2023
Dear Prof. Dr. Wilfried Admiraal
We wish to submit an original research article entitled “Biodiversity and Science, Technology, Society and Environment (STSE): visitor perceptions at a science and natural history museum” for consideration in the International Journal of Research in Education and Science (IJRES).
We confirm that this work is original and has not been published elsewhere, nor is it currently under consideration for publication elsewhere.

In this paper, we report there are some limitations to the visitants Royal Ontario Museum (ROM), Toronto, Canada, to perceive science and technology as a human activity, embedded in social, historical and values issues in an exhibition on biodiversity. This is significant because the approach proposed by the exhibition studied at ROM reinforces aspects related to both concepts and biodiversity conservation, which can promote the scientific literacy process and, in particular, the visitors' perception of the existing relations between science and society. 
We believe that this manuscript is appropriate for publication by International Journal of Research in Education and Science (IJRES) because it is an empirical research in the field of environmental and sustainability education, in particular, presenting how museums contribute to lifelong learning experiences about biodiversity. In our research we discussed aspects of the public perception of science in a science museum. We seek to contribute with reflections on scientific literacy in society and, as museums also contribute to this process. Science education is not restricted to schools and science museums are encouraged to contribute to this discussion. 
We have no conflicts of interest to disclose. 

Please address all correspondence concerning this manuscript to me at graziscalfi@gmail.com 
Thank you for your consideration of this manuscript. 
Sincerely,
The authors: Pedro Donizete Colombo Junior, Martha Marandino and Graziele Scalfi
